
 
 

 

May 8, 2024 

 

 

Chairman Tom Cole     Ranking Member Rosa DeLauro  

House Appropriations Committee    House Appropriations Committee  

H-307 The Capitol      2313 Rayburn House Office Building  

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Waynesboro Emergency Services Complex in fiscal year 2025. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Borough of Waynesboro, located at 55 E 

Main St, Waynesboro, PA 17268. The funding would be used to construct new police and fire 

facilities. 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the proposed project will allow for 

construction of a new fire and police headquarters to provide improved emergency services to 

the surrounding area. Construction of a new emergency services complex will provide reliable, 

public services to the community. This will improve the quality of life for citizens within the 

Borough.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by one 

or more of the following eligible uses of the Community Development Fund (CDF): 42 U.S.C. 

5305(a)(1), 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2), 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(4), and 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(5). 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

John Joyce, M.D.  

Member of Congress 


